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TO: Francine Ramaglia, Town Manager 
Town of Loxahatchee Groves 

FROM: Jim Fleischmann 

Town Planning Consultant 

RE: 15171 Williams Drive Specimen Tree Report 

DATE: November 12, 2024 

Oscar Robles, Owner of the property located at 15171 Williams Drive, has received 
approval of a Floodplain Development Application (FDA) to provide an onsite stormwater 
management system to accommodate a proposed single-family residential development. 
He has also filed a Vegetation Removal Permit (VRP) application for approval to remove 
specified native trees on the property to construct the retention pond required by the 
FDA. 

Mr. Robles has worked diligently with Public Works and Planning staff to plan the 
required stormwater management facilities in a way to preserve native trees to the 
maximum extent. 

The VRP application includes the proposed removal of native Specimen trees within the 
required stormwater management pond. The location of the stormwater management 
pond is illustrated on Exhibit 1. 

Per ULDC Section 87-035(C) (2) (i), Specimen trees are not subject to cutting, 
relocation, or mitigation without Town Council approval. To determine if Council approval 
is necessary, a native tree survey within the area of the property where the stormwater 
management pond is to be located was prepared by Town staff and its Arborist 
consultant, Ecotone Services. Per the VRP application, native trees to be removed are 
all located within the stormwater management pond illustrated on Exhibit 1. Each tree to 
be removed was individually tagged. 

Native Specimen tree species to be removed include 4 Cypress with a minimum DBH of 
13 inches. The following data, extracted from the survey, summarizes the trees 
proposed to be removed. 

A. Native Specimen Trees Minimum Size (DBH) Criteria

Cypress = 13 to 17 inches

B. Location of Native Specimen Trees (Ref: Exhibit 1 ): Total of 4.












